



Mablins Lane Community Primary School Newsletter ~ 4th March 2022

Dear Parents and Children,

Welcome back. I trust that you all managed to survive the storms and had a good half term break. Let's hope that the start of a new half term brings warmer weather along with new opportunities. This week in school it is Green Week, and we have also celebrated World Book Day. On Tuesday it was Pancake Day and we are now in the period of Lent in the run up to Easter. It is only a short 5 week half term but we have so much to squeeze in.

We are hoping that as the term progresses then we will be able to ease restrictions and start welcoming visitors back in to school again.

Thought of the Week

Welcome
Spring and all the newness this season brings. Its rain, daffodils, sunshine, and thunder. Its warmth, color, and a breath of fresh air. Its little buds and birds chirping. All life crawls out of hibernation and our hearts open.

Assembly Shout Outs



Certificates for this week were awarded as follows:

EYFS

Taylor, Julian & Isla

Year 1

Kazie, George & Tabitha

Year 2

Jakub, Esmaeil & George P

Year 3

Georgina, Michael & Kolby

Year 4

Maisie, Sam & Imogen

Year 5

Lacey, Jade & Hayden

Year 6

Svetlie, Billy & Hannah

Rainbow Room

Safia

Crisp Packet Collection

We are still collecting crisp packets. Please wash out, cut open and place in the box by the main office.

HELP US TO MAKE SLEEPING BAGS FOR THE HOMELESS

BRING IN SILVER LINED CRISP PACKETS WASHED OUT AND CUT OPEN

World Book Day & Green Week Photo Gallery













Parent Teacher Meetings



Our Spring Term parent/teacher meetings have now been scheduled. These meetings on will be held on TEAMs or by telephone. All meetings will be held during **w/b** 7th March. Appointment bookings will be done via the online system. Each appointment will be for 10 minutes and will focus on the progress made so far over the year. All children have missed significant time at school since the start of the pandemic so teachers will be discussing how to keep the children on track and supporting them with resilience. It would be good to have parents and children together for the meeting where possible. If you have any problem with the online system, or require assistance in making an appointment then please contact the class teacher or school office.

PTA

A meeting was held this week in order to look at fundraising opportunities for the remainder of the school year. Three events were scheduled:

PTA EVENT

NON-UNIFORM DAY IST April 2022 El voluntary donation

PTA EVENT

CAR BOOT SALE 23rd April 2022

PTA EVENT

Summer Fair IST July 2022

The committee really want to get back to having fun fundraising events that can help to support ALL the children in the school with additional resources. They really need YOU! A meeting will be held on WEDNESDAY 23RD MARCH at 3:15pm in the main school hall, refreshments provided. We would like to see as many parents there as possible. All children will be supervised in a classroom where they will also receive a drink and biscuit. Please bring ideas for the Summer Fair and how we can make this a great event for our school community.

OUR PTA NEED YOU!

Wed 23rd March @ 3:15pm PTA Meeting - Main School Hall

EVERYONE WELCOME

Please come and join us to share fundraising ideas for the Summer Fair

COVID Update

We are pleased to report that following the half term break we don't have any pupils absent with Covid and only one member of staff who tested positive towards the end of the week.

During the half term break the government made an announcement regarding the easing of restrictions. We have looked at our school restrictions and after receiving information from the LA and Public Health we have updated our Covid Management Plan. A separate letter will be issued outlining the current position and any potential amendments.

Covid-19 Telephone Number

If your child has a **Covid test and it is positive** you **MUST** still inform the school immediately **by calling our Covid telephone line on:**

MABLINS LANE COVID POSITIVE TEST REPORTING TELEPHONE NO.

07415 005702

This number is **ONLY** for reporting a positive test. Please leave a message and we will then operate our positive reporting plan. **PLEASE DO NOT SEND A MESSAGE VIA CLASS DOJO** as this can be missed from the reporting log. We will continue to log and monitor positive cases in line with LA advice until Easter.

Reporting Absences

If your child is sick or absent for any non-Covid reason, please report the absence to the School Office by either leaving a message with a reason for the absence on the School Sick Line or speaking to someone in the office. The telephone number is 01270 749908.



SCHOOL LUNCH MENU

Week 2 **MONDAY** Ratatouille Homemade Cheese, Fresh Fruit Platter Ravioli Potato & Onion Pie or (v) with Beans (v) Organic Yoghurt **TUESDAY** Southern Style Quorn Korma with Fresh Fruit & Tomato Pizza (v) Rice & Cous Cous (v) Platter or Fruit Crumble & Custard **WEDNESDAY Butchers Pork** Fresh Fruit Platter or Sausage & **Tomato Chocolate Surprise** Mash Potato Pasta (v) Brownie **THURSDAY** Cajun Chicken Slider Cheese Fresh Fruit Platter with Paprika Toastie with or Fruit Sponge **Potatoes** vegetable sticks (v) & Custard **FRIDAY** Vegetarian Spaghetti Organic Yoghurt **Battered Fish Fillet** Bolognese with or Ginger Biscuit with Chips Garlic Bread (v) with Fruit Chunk

EYFS, Y1 &2 ENTITLED TO FREE SCHOOL MEALS
Y3, 4, 5 &6 MEALS COST £2.40
PLEASE PAY IN ADVANCE VIA THE
CHESHIRE EAST EPAYMENT

Bag2School

MABLINS EARTH HEROES



ARE COLLECTING GOOD QUALITY CLOTHING FOR RE-USE FOR BAG 2 SCHOOL

BAGS TO BE SENT HOME AFTER 1/2
TERM

Collection day 30th March

The Earth Heroes/School Council are wanting families to collect unwanted items for our Bag2School campaign.

We are collecting good quality items for RE-USE: Men's, ladies' & children's clothing, paired shoes, handbags, belts & accessories.

(No uniforms, work wear, pillows, duvets, bed linen, curtains, towels, soft toys or pieces of fabric please)

Please see Bag2School for more information: https://bag2school.com/how-it-works

The children will bring home a bag to fill and the collection date is the **30**th **March**, we need all items in school for this date!

Red Nose Day

Our Earth Heroes have also been busy planning activities in support of Red Nose Day on Friday 18th March.

 Non-uniform - wear something red £1 donation on our JustGiving page:-

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/mablins-lane-community-primary-school-rednoseday2022

- Biscuits at playtime 50p
- Three competitions 20p each (EYFS/KS1- design a nose), (LKS2- musical statues at playtime) and (UKS2- red nose day lucky dip)

RED NOSE DAY

FRIDAY 18TH MARCH NON-UNIFORM DAY WEAR SOMETHING RED £I DONATION

https://www.justgiving.com/fundrai sing/mablins-lane-communityprimary-school-rednoseday2022

Sporting News

Mablins girls football team took part in the Premier League Primary Stars U11 National Girls Football Tournament today and won it!!

They will now represent Crewe Alexandra FC in a Regional Event at Everton in the Community on Friday 11th March.



The WINNING TEAM!!!!!

Queen's Diamond Jubilee celebrations

The Queen's Diamond Jubilee bank holiday is scheduled during the May half term. (We had our additional Bank Holiday at the end of the Christmas break.) We are currently planning a week of celebration and activities for the week before the May half term. We plan to have a parade, picnic and dressing-up day along with lots of other activities. If parents have any suggestions, or can help in any way then please let us know.

Kind regards Mrs Justine Joule